

THE MARTIN COUNTY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
REGULAR MEETING

February 18, 2025
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in a regular session on Tuesday, February 18, 2025, in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were Paul R. George and Retha Warner.  Commissioner Aaron Summers attended via Zoom.  Also present were Attorney David Lett and Auditor Michelle Norris.
The meeting was called to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:35 pm.  The minutes from the regular meeting of February 4th, were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Warner, seconded by President George.  All in favor, motion passed.  The Claims and Allowances were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Warner, seconded by President George.  All in favor, motion passed.  Auditor Michelle Norris stated a second claims docket was sent today for insurance payments after Deputy Auditor Dianna Ragsdale reconciled and balanced the invoices.  

RE: SHERIFF UPDATES


Sheriff Josh Greene presented a quote to the Commissioners from Five Star Concrete Coatings to repair the surface of the floor in the jail.  Sheriff Greene stated the surface of the shower floors have crumbled, but there is a solid concrete base to the floor.  Sheriff Greene stated a quote was given for the shower area and a separate quote was given for the inmate area.  Sheriff Greene stated the more urgent repair at this time is the shower area; the cost to repair the floor of the eight showers is $4,528.  A motion was made by Commissioner Warner to approve the quote from Five Star Concrete Coatings in the amount of $4,528 for the jail floor shower repair, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.

Sheriff Greene stated he has noticed there are large cracks which have formed in the parking lot of the jail.  Sheriff Greene stated he believes they will be able to repair it themselves with the maintenance man once the repair is weather appropriate.  Sheriff Greene stated the hillside behind the jail is eroding and he needs direction on how the Commissioners would like to proceed.

Sheriff Greene stated they have hired one full-time dispatcher, one full-time jailer, two part-time dispatchers, and one part-time jailer within the last week.  Sheriff Greene stated at the last merit board meeting two full-time deputies were hired.  Sheriff Greene stated all the positions are currently filled except for a part-time cook.
RE: EMA UPDATES


EMA Director Andy Ringwald stated work on the hazard mitigation grant is continuing to move forward.  Director Ringwald stated the next LAPC meeting will be held on February 25th at noon at Lakeview.  Director Ringwald thanked the County Highway department for clearing the EMA/Ambulance Department parking lot.  Director Ringwald stated there is a sign posted on Brickyard Bridge Road  advising the road will be closed on or after February 24th.

President George presented former EMA Director Monty Wolf with an engraved desk clock in appreciation for his over fifty years of service to the County, with most of that time as director of EMA.
RE: REVISION OF SEPTIC SYSTEM ORDINANCE


Attorney David Lett stated he has been working with the Health Department on a revision of the septic system ordinance for Martin County, which he presented to the Commissioners for review and approval.  President George stated the Health Department will have a list of installers of septic systems, but the Health Department will not tell anyone who they must use.  Attorney Lett agreed and stated the list is not approved installers, but rather if installers want to make themselves available and a citizen asks, the Health Department will provide that list and are not certifying whether anyone on the list is qualified or not.  Attorney Lett stated any installer is required to follow the ordinance.  Attorney Lett stated the revision has been updated based on state laws and regulations.  A motion was made by Commissioner Warner to approve ordinance number 2025-08, ordinance for the on-site sewage disposal system and installation, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.
RE: RESOLUTION APPROVING DECLARATORY RESOLUTION AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT PLAN       ADOPTED BY THE MARTIN COUNTY REDEVELOPMENT COMMISSION


Attorney Lett stated the Martin County Redevelopment Commission has worked on and approved a revision to the economic development plan for the county.  Attorney Lett stated the plan was presented and approved by the Council at their last meeting.   Attorney Lett stated he is bringing a resolution to the Commissioners to ask them to approve the revision of the economic development plan as adopted by the Martin County Redevelopment Commission.  A motion was made by Commissioner Warner to approve the resolution and economic development plan as adopted by the Martin County Redevelopment Commission, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.
RE: AUDITOR UPDATES


Auditor Norris stated last year the Commissioners had approved to use TrueRoll to identify properties with ineligible homesteads.  Auditor Norris stated she sent out about forty invoices within the last week to properties which TrueRoll has identified, with additional invoices still needing to be sent out.
RE: BURNS CITY PROPERTY


Attorney Lett stated he has been advised that it has been confirmed there is an adjacent property owner storing his property on County owned real estate in Burns City.  Attorney Lett stated the Commissioners asked the Surveyor to survey the area and he has identified the property lines and confirmed that it is occurring.  Attorney Lett asked the Commissioners how they would like him to proceed.  President George stated a letter needs to be sent to give the person at least sixty days to remove his equipment from the County’s property or the County will have it removed.  A motion was made by Commissioner Warner to send the adjacent property owner a letter asking their property be removed from the County’s property within sixty days, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:57 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Warner, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.  The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, March 4, 2025 @ 5:30 pm in the Commissioners’ Room.  
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